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We’re currently up 1200 applications vs same time last year. The University also utilizes a Student Retention 
Predictor that can tell us who are students at risk, who are students we will not retain, and who will stay. We can 
then reach out to those students and provide resources to those that need it.  
 
It is important for all of us to tell our story better. Pay attention to the information USI puts out so you’re better 
informed. We are all ambassadors for the University.   
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
September 5, 2018 minutes approved (Carnahan motion, Bebout 2nd). 
 
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS 
Chair: Ingrid Lindy (read by Vice Chair Blockley) 
The Executive Committee of Administrative Senate met on September 10, 2018. We discussed the new Benefits 
Statement, the IFC for increasing the Employee Fee Waiver from 15 to 18 hours in an Academic Year and the Total 
Rewards Survey. 
 
Lindy met with Dr. Rochon on September 5, and he attended our Admin Senate meeting that afternoon. He will 
meet with the chairs of the governance groups on a monthly basis, beginning this month. 
 
Lindy attended the Board of Trustees meeting on September 6. Retirement for Lori Saxby, Reading Specialist, was 
approved effective January 1, 2020. Retirement was also approved for Linda Trible, Associate Registrar, effective 
January 1, 2020. Both of these employees were approved to receive Emeritus titles. 
 
Lindy attended the Presidents council meeting on September 11. VP Andy Wright gave a brief update on 
Enrollment for Fall 2018. VP Wright will be joining us as a guest at the October meeting to discuss the Enrollment 
statistics and trends. VP Steve Bridges announced that Cindy Brinker’s replacement search continuing. VP David 
Bower reminded us that the ribbon cutting for the Fuquay Welcome Center will be November 1.  
 
Lindy attended a meeting on September 18 regarding campus closures. Winter weather will be here soon, make 
sure you are signed up to receive RAVE alerts. Email alerts are sent to everyone with a usi.edu email address. You 
must register your phone to receive text and voice alerts on your phone. Information is available at 
www.usi.edu/security/campus-warnings-rave-alerts. The decision to delay/cancel classes and/or close campus is 
made as quickly and using as much data/information as is available. Please watch for RAVE alerts and visit the 
university’s website at www.usi.edu. A banner across the top of the page will provide campus information. It was 
stressed that these 2 methods are the quickest and most reliable way to receive information for classes, work and 
campus activities. 
Lindy reported that Kat Draughon 



 

 
Secretary/Treasurer: Brandi Hess (read by Vice Chair Blockley) 
Hess reported that we’ve had another small expense from the Ice Cream Social hit our account since last time. It is 
for $28.21 for Water, Spoons, Napkins, and tickets for ice cream social. That brings the total for that event to 



 

Since there are a lot of similar and creative ideas being discussed in many of the Administrative Senate 


